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LABOR AND EMPLOYMENT LAW BULLETIN (NO. 15)
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No Specification of Emplovees under the Employvee Dispatch System
(August 10, 2004, Copyright reserved by Anderson Mori)

The Employee Dispatching Act (Roudousya-Haken-Hou) concerns the “dispatch of employees” by an
Employee-Dispatching Company to another company that desires to utilize an employee of the
Employee-Dispatching Company (hereinafter called the “Accepting Company”). The Employee
Dispatching Act and its administrative ordinances provide that an Accepting Company is under an
obligation to refrain from specifying which particular employees are to be dispatched to it. For instance,
no Accepting Company is allowed to (i) interview prospective employees or (ii) obtain resumes regarding
prospective employees prior to accepting such employees from the Employee-Dispatching Company.

There are many companies that do not know about this legal obligation, unfortunately. Thus, quite a few
Accepting Companies are virtually certain to request that an Employee-Dispatching Company give them
more freedom in specifying employees to be dispatched by engaging in the above-mentioned practices.

Note, however, that those employees who have worked as dispatched employees for some time tend to be
aware of the protection of the Employee Dispatching Act, and, therefore, of the obligation imposed upon
Accepting Companies. If they are treated unjustly by an Accepting Company utilizing the
above-mentioned practices, they tend to blow the whistle on the Accepting Company concerning the
infringement. The Regional Labor Bureau (7odouhuken-Roudoukyoku), which is under the aegis of the
Ministry of Health, Labor & Welfare, is given the authority to investigate an Accepting Company if such
allegations are brought to its attention. If an allegation concerning a violation is substantiated through
such an investigation, the Regional Labor Bureau may issue a Rectifying Advice Sheet (Zesei-Sidou-Hyou)
to the Accepting Company.
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Should you wish to receive further information as to the above-mentioned, and/or wish to consult as to whether your company is in
compliance with labor/employment law, please contact Hideki Thurgood Kano (e-mail: hidekithurgood.kano@andersonmori.com, tel:
81-3-6888-1061).
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